From: The News @ OU [mailto:thenews@oakland.edu] 
Sent: Monday, July 21, 2008 3:25 PM
To: OU faculty and staff
Subject: Google Transition Tip #5: Adapting to Webcal Powered by Google
Faculty and staff members,

In addition to faculty and staff e-mail, OU’s online scheduling system — Webcal — will be transitioned to Google on August 13. Webcal Powered by Google offers faster access and many more features than the current system. This week’s Google Transition Tip explains what to expect as you begin using Webcal Powered by Google. 

On Wednesday, August 13:

· Begin treating your existing OU Webcal as read-only. This means that you will be able to log in to your old calendar and view appointments scheduled before the transition, but you must use Webcal Powered by Google to schedule new appointments, update upcoming appointments, and view other users’ calendars.

· Access Webcal Powered by Google simply by logging into https://webmail.oakland.edu/ and clicking “Calendar” in the upper right-hand corner. At the time of the transition, your Webcal Powered by Google will not have any data in it. University Technology Services will not delete your existing appointments at the time of the transition. However, you must transfer your data to Google before the OU e-mail and calendar server is permanently shut down on Monday, September 29, or your data will be lost.
· You may choose to:

· Use either Microsoft Outlook or Apple iCal as a tool to move your old Webcal entries into the Webcal Powered by Google system. Forthcoming documentation guiding you through this process will be posted to the UTS Web site and sent to you via e-mail just before the transition. Please note that you may not follow the steps in the documentation until after your account has been transitioned on August 13.

· Print your old appointments from the old Webcal system and manually re-enter the ones you want to transfer into Webcal Powered by Google.

· Start anew and not transfer any old data to the Webcal Powered by Google environment.

Because all new meetings must be scheduled in Webcal Powered by Google, it is advised that you transfer your existing appointments as soon as possible after the transition.  

If you are concerned about importing your data properly, UTS staff members will be ready to assist you at the various Migration Stations that will be set up around campus. (A Migration Station schedule will be shared with you soon.) You may also wish to contact your Distributed Technology Services (DTS) representative or UTS Helpdesk staff for support. UTS Helpdesk staff can assist you by remotely accessing your desktop.
To see what Webcal Powered by Google will look like and what it can do, go to http://www.google.com/intl/en/googlecalendar/tour.html.

Remember, each Google Transition Tip is archived on the News at OU Web site (http://www4.oakland.edu/view_news.aspx?sid=34&id=4676) for your convenience. We encourage you to share the information posted on this Web page with your colleagues, especially those who may not check e-mail regularly during the summer months.

If you have further questions or concerns, feel free to contact the UTS Helpdesk at helpdesk@oakland.edu or (248) 370-HELP.

Theresa Rowe

Chief Information Officer

University Technology Services
